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EEFORE TEE OIL CONSERVATION COMKMISSION
OF THE STATE OF EEVW MEXICO

IE TEE MATTER OF TRE EKEARING

CALLED BY TME OIL CONBERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICC FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CORSIDERING:
CASE MO. 1545
Oxrder No. R-1285

THE APPLICATICN oF TN OIL
CONBERVATION OCOMMIEESBION UFON

IT8 OV MOTIOR AT THE REQUEST

OF CERTAIN OFERATORS TO DRIERMNINE
WEETHER ALL WELIS IN THE VERDE-
GALLUP OIL POOL SHOULD BE GRANITED
AR EXCEPTION TO RUIEK 502 X (a) OF

THE COXMIBSION RULES AND REGULATIONS.
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY TEE COMMIBSION:

This cause came on fox hearing at 9 o'clock a.mn. on
Movember 13, 1858, at Samta Y, New Mexico, before the 041l
Comseorvation Commission of Nev Mexioo, lereimafter referred
to o8 the "Commismsion."

OV, on this 5/ “‘day of Wovember, 1958, the Coumissios,
s guorum heing pressat, ving coasidered the application and the
evidence adduced, and being fully advised in the premsises,

FIRDS :

(1) That due public notice haviag been givea as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction ¢f this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(3) That certain operators in the Verde-Gallup Oil Fueol
have requested that all wells im said pool be graated as exception
to the daily tolerance provisioms of Mule 502 X (a) of the Com-
nissioa Zules and Regulations.

(3) That the reguest is based upoan the following grounds:

(a) That seriocus saccecs probleas are
preseat imn the arez of said pool dus
t0o the extremsly rough terrain.

(b) Excessive trips are required of
the pwmper in the routine operatien
of the wells dus to the fact that
electricity is mot available as a
power source for pumpimg oil wells in
the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool.
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(s) That due to the slow rates of
produsction required by Rule 502 I (a),
paraffin problems are severe ia said
pool.

(4) That for the reascua iisted above all wells preseatly
drilled or harsaftsr completsd im the Verde-Gallup Oil Fool should
be granted an exception ¢to Tule 302 I (a) of th» Commission Mles
and Regulatioms.

IT IS THEREKFORE OXDERED:

That all wells preseatly drilled or hereafter completed in
the Verde-Gallup 041 Pool are hereby graanted an exception to the
daily telexaace provisieas of RBmle 502 I (a) of the Commissioan
Rules and Regulations and may be produced at a daily rate mot to
exceed 200 per cemt of the daily top umit allowsable or 100 barrels
of oil per day whichever is greater.

PROVIIDED HOWEYER That in the eveat casinghead gas gather-
ing £a5ITTEIE TS GEtablished i» the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool, a
hearing will be called to determine whether the pool exceptiom to
Mle 802 I (a) granted by this order should be comtimued.

PROYIDED FURTHER, That mothing coantained herein shall be

constrEbd aé Authoriiiag the producticn of vells im said pool in

excess of the morthly tolerance set forth in Rule 502 II of the
Commission Ruies and Regulatioms.

DONKE at Santa Fe, New lMxico, on the day and year herein-
above desigaated.

STATE OF NEVW MEXICC
OIL CONBERVATION COMMISSION

I pe—o

EDVWIK L, MECHEN, Chairman

N T,

A. L. PORTER, Jr!/ Member & Secretary




N oiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- p. O. BOX 87}
' SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

B ™

November 25, 1958

Mr. Gordon Llewylln
Aztec Oil & Gas Company

920 Mercantile Securities Bldg.
Dallas, Texas
Dear Mr. Llewylin:

We enclose & COPY of Order R-1285 issued November 21,
1958, by the Otl Conservation Commission in Case 1545, which was

D heard on November 13th.
\ Very truly yours.

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary - Director
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“THE OPERATORS IN THE VERDE GALLUP POOL AND THE GALLEGOS
GALLUP POOL HAVE NOT RECEIVED ANY ORDERS CONCERNING

| THE RESULTS OF CASE NUMBER 1545 AND CASE 1544 WILL YOU
PLEASE ADVISE THE OPERATORS AS TO THE DECISION MADE ON

THESE CASES=

EWELL N WALSH EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS CO=:

1545 1544

THE COMPANT WILL APPRECIATE SUOGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE




DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING NOVEMBER 13, 1958

0Oil Conservation Commission 9 a.m. Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, NM

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 728:

CASES 1253 &

(1) Consideration of the oil ailowable for December, 1958.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
December, 1958, for six prorated pools in Lea County,
New Mexico, and also presentation of purchasers'’
nominations for the six-month period beginnirg January
1, 1959; consideration of the allowable production of
gas for seven prorated pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, New Mexico, for December, 1958,

NEW CASES

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for an order extend-
ing the vertical limits of the Justis Gas Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order extending the vertical limits of the Justis Gas Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to a datum 270 feet below the top of
the Glorieta formation. The vertical limits of the Justis Gas
Pool, as presently designated, extend from the top of the
Glorieta formation to a point 200 feet below the top of said
formation.

1254 . ;

CASE 1544:

CASE 1545:

CASE 1499:

In the matter of the hearing ordered io be held by Order No.
R-1011 to permit the operators in the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool
in lea County, New Mexico, to appear and show cause why the
Special Rules and Regulations set forth in said order should
be continued in effect beyond December 31, 1958.

In the matter of the hearing called on the motion of the 0il
Conservation Commission at the request of certain operators in
the Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pool in San Juan County, New Mexicc,
to permit any operator to appear and show cause why any well
or wells in the Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pool should be granted an
exception to the daily tolerance provisions of Rule 502 1 (a)
of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

In the matter of the hearing called on the motion of thke 0il
Conservation Commission at the request of certain operators in
the Verde-Gallup 0il Pool in San Juan Courty, New Mexico, to
permit any operator to appear and show cause why any well or
wells in the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool should be granted an
exception to the daily tolerance provisions of Rule 502 I (a)
of the Commission Rules and Regulations. '//'__\4

Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for a hearing de

novo before the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico

on its application for a non-standard gas proratiop unit.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authori-
zing a 240-acre non-standard gas proration urit in the Tubb

Gas Pool comprising the SW/4 and the S/2 SE/4 Section 26, Town-
ship 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said urit
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CASE 1499 continued:

to bhe dedicated to applicant's J. R. Cone "A" Well No. 1
located 660 feet frem the South and West iines ef said
Section 26.
t

QQEE 1500: Applicatien of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for a hearing de
nove befere the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico
on its application for a nen-standard gas proration unit.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authori-
z2ing a 200-acre non-standard gas proratien unit in the Blinebry
Gas Peoel cemprising the SW/4 and SW/4 SE/4 Section 26, Township
21 Seuth, Range 37 East, Lea Couniy, New Mexice, said unit te
be dedicated to applicant's J. R. Corne "A" Well No. 2 located
1980 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the West line
of said Section 26.

CASE 1346: Southeastern New Mexics nomenclature case calling for an order
for the creation of new pools and extensien of .xisting{pools
in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexice.

(a) Create a new gas pool for Seven Rivers productien,
designated as the lLaguna-Seven Rivers Gas Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 11: NE/4

(b) Create a new 0il pool for Pennsylvanian preduction,
designated as the North Shoe Bar-Pennsylvanian Pool, and
described as:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
n : L3

(c) Extend the Acme Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Bectien 5: K72

(d) Extend the Artesia Pool te include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Sectien 23:  SE/4

(e) Extend the Blinebry Gas Peol te include:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NKVM
on : 4

(f) Extend the Hare Pool to include:

TOWKSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 4: 8/2




(g) Extend the Hume ~Queen pool to jnclude:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NuPM
Section 8: S/2 NW/4

(h) Extend ‘the Jalmat Gas pool to jnclude:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: SE/4
section 10: SE/4

1) Extend the Kennitz—ﬁolfcanp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 24: —RW/4

(&)) Extend the Milnesand-San Andres pool to include therein:

EQ,NSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, N!g!
Section 23: NE/4

(k) Extend the Tubb Gas pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: NE/4 & NE/4 SE/4

CASE 1547: Norihwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the extension of existing pools in Rio Arriba and San Jualn
Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Extend the Aztec-Pictured cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
section 36: w2

(b) Extend the South Blanco-Pictured Clifis,Pbol to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 20: S72
section 21: N/2

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM
All of Sectiomns 9, 10 and 11

section 14: All

section 15: N/2 and SE/4

section 16: - N/2

(c) Extend the Tapacito—Pictured Ccliffs Poél to include:

SQYKSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 14: w/2

(a) Extend the west Kntz-Pictured cliffs Pool to include:
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CASE 1522:

CASE 1526:

(e)

()

()

(h)

(1)

Application of lea County Drip Company, Inc. for the revision

of certain of the Commission Statewide Rules and Regulations

and for the revision of certain of the Commission forms.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order to revise
1116 and 1117 of the Commission Rules and
Regulations, to replace the present Commission Form C-117 with
two forms to be designated as C-117-A and C-117-B, and to revise

Rules 311, 312,

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NNPM
Section 20: SE/4
Section 21: SW/4

Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool to include:
TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

Section 2: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 35: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 27: %/2
Section 28: E/2

Extend the North Los Pinos-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
Section 12: SW/4

Extend the Horseshoe-~-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
Section 32: SE/4
Section 33: SW/4 SW/4

Extend the Otero~Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 32: NW/4 NE/4

Extend the Verde-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM
Section 26: ‘SW/4
Section 27: SE/4
Section 35: NW/4

CONTIRUED CASES

Commission Form C-118.

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the extension of an existing pool in San Juan County, New

Mexico.
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(h) Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 2: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 35: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

Section 27: W/2
Section 28: E/2

e s el
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P. O. Box 337
FARMINGTON. NEW MEXICO

October 7, 1953

The Honorable 0il Conservation Commission of
The State of New Mexico

Gentlemen:

C. M, Carroll, being operator of a lease jointly
owned with E1 Paso Natural Gas Products Company, located

in the Verde Gallup field of San Juan County, New Mexico,
respectfully requests that the Commission consider an ex=-
ception to it's rule 50 (A) of it's regulations in regard
to limiting o0il production to 125% of the daily top unit
allowable. It is our understanding that this authority is
vested in the Commission without formal hearing by rule
5021 (B) of theCommission's rules.

Carroll has drilled and completed six (6) wells
producing from the Gallup formation in the above menticoned
field and at this writing is completing a seventh {7th) well
and drilling an eighth {8th) well on Ute Mountain Tribal
Lease No. 14-20-151-44 composed of all of sections thirteen
(13) and fourteen (14), Township 31N, Range 15W, San Juan
County, New Mexico. These wells are more fully described in
Exhibit ™A™ attached and made a part hereof.

This request is made because of the difficulty expere
jenced in trying to comply with a daily allowable set forth
by the Commission. No electricity is available at this time
and the well pumps are being powered by multie-cylinder gas
engines operating on propane. In an effort to comply with
the Commissions regulation, the pump stroke has been reduced

" to a minimum travel and speed and in most cases daily pro-
ducticn still exceeds that allowed. Efficiency of operation
is reduced and parafin trouble increased under the above
operating proceedure, and pumping and switching problems
created for operating personnel,

In view of the existing difficulties, it is respect-
fully requested that the Commission grant an exception to
Rule 50 (A) as regards Ute Mountain Tribal Lease No.
14-20-151~44 of the Verde Gallup oil pool, and allow this
lease to be produced on a monthly allowable per well, or
grant a higher tolerance on daily production.

Very truly yours,

c: r\ '
VL L C. M, Carroll

s
o Peomr
”3)"‘9 '/i)fv By/é

Roy Owen

RO :dmr
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P. O. Box 337
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

October T, 1958

EXHIBIT "A"

Description of well locations, C. M, Carroll, Ute Mountain
Tribal Lease No. 14-20-151-44, Township 31N, Range 1%V,
San Juan County, New Mexico, '

Well Name Unit Letter Section Initial Potential
Ute #1 P 14 240
Ute #2 F 14 119
Ute #3 M 13 180
Ute #4 J 14 180
Ute #5 E 14 72
Ute #A-1 p 13 216
Ute #k=2 H 13 Being completed
Ute #A=3 N 14 Being drilled
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Octobeér 9, 1958

#DDRESS REPLY TC
POSY OFFICE BCX 1565
FARMINGTON. NEW MEXICO

Mr. A. L. Porter, jr.
Secretary - Director

Oil Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

We request administrative approval for exception to Rule 502, Section I, Sub-
Section - A, of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Rules and Regulations,
in order that the following wells might be produced at more than the 125 percent of the
daily top umit allowable set forth in the Verde-Gallup Pool. These wells are:

LEASE WELL NO. _uU. S. T. R.

Malco Copple 1 N 7-30-15
Malco Coppie 2 C 5-30-15
Malco Copple 3 E 5-30-15
Malco Copple 5 G 6-30-15
Malco Copple 6 G 5-30-15
Malco Copple 8 A 5-~30-15
Malco Copple 10 8 6-30-15
Ute 6 M 11-31-15
Ute 7 K 11-31-15
Ute 8 E 11-31-15
Ute 9 I 11-31-15
Ute 10 M 12-31-15
Ute 11 0 12-31-15
Ute 12 K 12-31-15

_ﬂ)uw 13 C 12-31-15

S )\’\ Q The reasons for requesting this exception are as follows:
N A . »
{tﬁ" )7 B 1. Surface and sub-surface equipment on the wells has been designed for maxi-
5) V ? mum production. Due to the past and present unit allowable we are only able to stay
N within the daily wlerance by the addition of equipment which increases the cost of the

wells. ’

2. In some cases the producing rate of lie wells is low enough that the fluid
level is not lowered enough t allow brrak through of gas to run the pumping unit. In




Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. -2- October 9, 1958

that case it is necessary to install some means for furnishing fuel for the pump engine.

3. The low production rates have seemed to increase the paraffin problems in
the wells considerably. Therefore, it is necessary to take some means to eliminate
this paraffin problem, thereby increasing the operating costs on the wells.

4. In some cases due to bad weather, the field personnel are unable to go to
some of the wells because of road ard terrain conditions. In this case wells that are
only produced for a few hours a day to stay within the daily production tolerance, are
unable to be produced every day and can have a loss in production.

5. The wells have a low gas-oil ratio, the ratio being in the range fifty (50) to
one thousand (1, 000) cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil. The small amount of gas that
is not being used for fuel gas is being vented due to no gas gathering system in the pool.

It is cur understanding that all operators in the Verde-Gallup Pool are making a
similar application, therefore, a copy of this application will not be sent to them.

Thank you very much for your cooperation in this matter.
Very truly yours,
=

Ewell N. Walsh
ENW:EW Division Petroleum Engineer

cc: Emery Arnold-1
W- To HouiS"l
J. C. Vandiver-2




MAIN OFFICE O&QTEC O1L & Gas COMPANY

920 MERCANTILE SECURITIES BUILLING

QUILMAN &7 S & g 16 Davrras 1,TEXAS

SECRETARY AND GENERAL ATYOPNEY

October 8, 1058

- ” Aol -~ [ . x P ROT 1 P 5
Mr. A. L, Forter, ZSecrztary-Lirscte

. El B L 43 ~ =
Rew Mexico 01l Jonservation Commiss

« C. Box 8721
anta Fz, NWew Mexico

g

Deer Pets:

in accordance will cur telephors oonversstion
yesterday, I ax enclosing acten's agppliczation, in
. . r At Ry I
triplicate, for an exzeptior o Rule SC2 I (&)«

- - S - e e PR

121ly in the csme form as thet
> e B B
- ~ b ‘_«u‘w‘

a, 2, i
like to have the evception =ffectiv

Zrould there te any furthe
connection with this matier, [lzasc
to call re.

with best personal regards, I

{12 note thet this zrplicaticn Is sube.
3 1

filed by Tub
sihle we woul
e as c¢f tre vame

o
"

urs very truly,

AﬂL{JLamcboa//

~.




AzZTEC OIL & GA8 GOMIANY
s, ~ 7

920 MERCANTILE s:cumﬂ:‘n
DALLA‘G 1, Texas
LRt - s 1 e
coetems s [ n 10
October 8, 1956

ATR MAIL

Mr. A. L. Porter, Secretary-Director
Tew Mexico 0il Conservation Cormission
P. O. Box 8T1
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Re: Aprlication of Aztec Oil & Gas
Company for &an Exception to
Rule 502 1 (a) of the Coumission's
Regulations, Yerde Galiup Oil
Pool, Sen Juan Cournty, New Mexico
Dear Mr. Porter:

Aztec Oil & Ges Company hereby submits ite application for
administrative approval of an exception to Rule 502 1 (2) to permit
Applicant to produce its wells in the Verde Gellup 0il pool, San
Juan County, New Mexico, at rates in excess of the one hundred twenty-
five per cent (125%) of such wells' daily unit allowable, and in
supyort thereof Applicant states and shows the following:

1.
Applicant has heretofore drilled apd completed cleven (11) wells

producing from the Gallup formation in the Verde Gellup 53l pool,

San Juan County, Few Mexico. The wells which have been drilled to
date by Applicant on its oil and gas leases within the boundary of
the Verde Gallup oil pool are desceribed in Exhibit ra" attached

pereto and made & pert of this application for all purposes. Most

-
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of these wells were completed and equipped at considerable expense to
Applicant pricr to regulation of the production from the Verde Gallup
0il pool by the 0il Conservation Commission and at a time when the
production from such pool fluctuated from ten (10) barrels of oil per
day to fifty-two (52) barrels of oil per day as a result of purchaser
or pipeline proration.

2.

Applicant has made every effort to obtain electricity as a well
pump power source; however, this source of power is not availaeble in
the Verde Gallup pool at the present time, and of necessity Applicant
is using casinghead gas and butane as fuel for its pumping unit engines.
Applicant has endeavored to comply with the Commission's regulations

by setting the pump travel on the minimum strcke setting and by run-

ning the pumping unit engines at as slcw a rate at which they will
operate, with the result that on a number of Applicant's wells which
heve one and one-half inch (13") pump bores at sixteen (16) strokes
per minute on a twenty-one inch (21") stroke, the wells still produce
seventy-one (71) barrels of oil per day at approximately eighty per
cent (B0%) efficiency, which is in excess cf the daily tolerancc
permitted by Rule 502 I (a). In order to comply with the tolerance
rule as presently designated, the pumps would have to be reduced to
eleven (11) strokes ver minute, which would causec inefficient opera- | =

tion of the pumping unit engines. Applicant's equinwent was designed

and installed to give maximum efficiency at eighteen {18) strokes
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Page #3
October 8, 1958

per minute, and variations from this speed cause excessive egQuipment
wear and loss of efficiency, and it becomes increasingly difficult
to balance such pumping units. PFurthermore, due to the slow rates
of production, paraffin problems have become quite severe in the
Verde Gallup 0il pool, end further reduced daily production rates
tend to aggravate the poaraffin situation. The difficulties created
by these circumstences are compounded and it becomes extremely
difficult to meet daily production quotas during the winter months
because of extreme weather conditions.

3.

Although the above situntion is applicable only to a portion
of Applicant's wells in the Verde Gallup pool, the switching problem
for Applicant's field personnel is the same as if such problem were
applicable to all of Applicant's wells and; therefore, Applicant
requests an excevtion to Rule 502 I (a) for all of its wells in
the Verde Gallup pool.

L.
Applicant's wells have an extremely low gas-0il ratio, being
in the range of two hundred (200) to four hundred (400) cubic feet
of gas per barrel of oil. The minor amount of casinghead gas
which is pnot used for wellhead fuel is being vented, and as a
consequence there is no problem of maintaining steady production
rates. |
S.

Applicant submits thct the granting of this application will

T TR e e
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prevent waste and will not be detrimentel to the correlative rights
of the offset owners, but will prevent further economic loss to
Applicant,

€.

Applicant haes today mailed to each of the parties listed on
Exhibit "B" hereto, and who are cll operators in the Verde Gallup
pool to the best of Applicant's knowledge and belief, a copy of
this cpplication.

WiFREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that the Secretary
of the Commission approve the requested exception from Rule 02 1
(a) of the Camrission's Rules and Regulations as to all of Appli-
cant's wells described in Exhibit "A" attached hereto.

Respectfully submitted,

AZTEC QIL & CAS COMPANY

Byﬂg_ga_énazzqﬁim\
(:eneral Attorne

Quilman B. Davis, being first duly svorn, hereby states that
he is General Attorney of Aztec 0il & Gas Company, the Anpplicant in
the foregoing application; that he has executed said application on
behalf of Aztec 0il & Gas Company; that he has read said application
and, to the best of his knowledge, information and belief, all
statements of fact therein contai are true and correct.

STATE OF TEXAS )
COUNTY OF DALLAS )

Quilman B.'Da
Sworn to and subscribed before wme, the undcersigned autherity,
this 8th day of October, 1958.

My Commission Expires: ‘Notary Public ip
June 1, 1959 Dallas County, TPexas




EXHIBIT "A"
to
AZTEC OIL & GAS COMPANY'S
APPLICATION FOR AN EXCEPTION TO RULE 502 I {a)
VERDE GALLUP OIL POOL

SAK JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Wells to which captioned Applicetion pertains:

Location

Well Name Unit Section Township Range

Ute Indian #1-E E 20 31 North 14 West
Ute Indian #2-E K 20 31 North 1k West
Ute Indian #1-D P ok 31 North 15 West
Ute Indien #2-D N 23 31 RNorth 15 West
Ute Indian #2 G 10 31 North 15 West
Ute Indian #3 J 10 31 North 15 West
Ute Indian #1 P 10 31 North 15 West
Ute Indian #3-AX A i5 31 North 15 West
Ute Indisn #5-A C 15 31 North 15 West
Ute Indian #-A G 15 31 North 15 West
Ute Indian #1-A 1 15 31 North 15 West
Ute Indian #2-A G 1 31 North 15 West




EXHIBIT "B"

to

AZTEC OIL & GAS COMPANY'S
APPLICATION FOR AN EXCEPTION TO RULE 502 I (a)
VERDE GALLUP OIL POOL
SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Skelly 0il Compeny Tennessee Gas Transmission Company
Post Office Box 426 Post Office Box 1772
Attention: Mr. Earl Cosper Attention: Mr. Patterson Lay
Superintendent District Superintendent
Famington, New Mexico Casper, Wyoming
Humble Qil & Refining Company Gulf 0il Corporation
Post Office Box 1268 Post Office Box 3313
Attention: Mr. E. G. Hays Attention: Mr. W. D. Mitchell
District Petroleum Engineer ~ Area Production Superintendent
Farmington, New Mexico Durango, Colorado
El Paso Netural Gas Products Company  Pan American Petroleum Corporation
Post Cffice Box 1565 Post Office Box 899
Attention: Mr. Ewell N. Walsh Attention: Mr. J. W. Brown
Division Petroleum Engineer District Engineer
Farmington, New Mexico Roswell, Mew Mexico
Pubco Petroleum Corporation Three States Natural Cas Company
Post Office Box 1419 Post Office Box &7
Attention Mr. Frank Gorham Attention: Mr. John Carothers
Albuquerque, New Mexico Assistant District Superintendent
Farmington, New Mexico

Carroll Production Company
Post Office Box 337 Standard 0il Company of Texes
Attention: Mr. Claude M. Carrcll Post Office Box 635
Farmington, New Mexico Attention: Mr. R. H. Dubitzky

, District Geologist
Southern Union Gas Company Albuguerque, New Mexico

1104 Burt Building
Attention: Mr. A. M. Weiderkehr
Dallas 1, Texsas
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\- October 10, 1958

AIR MATL

Mr. A. L. Porter, Secretary-Director

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 871

Senta Fe, New Mexico

Re: Applicetion of Southern Union Gas

Cozpany for an Exception to Rule
502 I (a) of the Commission's
Regulations, Verde Gallup 0il
Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Southern Union Gas Company hereby submits its application for ad-
ministrative approval of an exception to Rule 502 I (a) to permit it to
produce its wells in the Verde Gallup oil pool, San Juan County, New
Mexico, at rates in excess of the ome hundred twenty-five per cent (125%)
of such wells' daily unit allowable, and in support thereof Applicant
represents the following:

1.

Applicant has to date drilled and completed eleven (11) wells pro-
daucing from the Gallup formation in the Verde Gallup oil pool in San Juan
County, New Mexico. These wells are described in the attached Exhibit “A".
Moat of these vells were completed and equipped at considersble expeunse
to Applicant prior to regulation of the production from the Verde Gallup
01l pool by the Commission and at & time when the production from such

pool veried from ten (10) barrels of oil per day to fifty-two (52) barrels
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of oll per day es a result of purchaser or pipeline proration.
2.

Electricity is not availsble in the Verde Gallup pool st the pres-
ent time a5 & vell pump power source, and of neceseity Applicamt is using
casinghead gas snd butane as fuel for its pumping unit eangines. Appli-
canthas endeavored to comply with the Commission's regulations by setting
the pump travel on the minimum stroke setting smd by rumning the pumpiag
unit engines at as slow a rate at which they will operate, with the re-
sult that on a number of Applicant's wells wvhich have one and one-half
inch {14") pump bores at sixteen (16) strokes per minute on & twenty-one
inch (21") stroke, the wells still produce seventy-one (71) barrels of
oil per day at spproximeately eighty per cent (80%) efficiency, which is
in excess of the daily tolerance permitted by Rule 502 I {(a). In order
to comply with the tolersnce rule as presently designated, the pumps woyld
hesve to be reduced to eleven (11} strokes per minute, which would cause
inefficient operstion of the pumping unit engines. Applicent's oquiﬁat
vas designed sad installed to give meximm efficiency at eighteem (18)
strokes per minute, and variations from this speed cause excessive equip-
ment wear and loss of efficlency, and it becomes increasingly difficult
to balence such pumping units. Furthermore, due to the slow rates of
production, paraffin problems have become quite severe ii the Verde Gallup
0il pool, and furtber reduced deily production rates tend to aggravate

the paraffin situation. The difficulties created by these circumstances
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are compounded and it becomes extremely difficult to meet dally produc-
tion guotas during the winter months becaunse of extreme wesather conditioms.
3.

The above situation is spplicabie to all but two of Applicant's wells
in the Yerde Gallup pocl, but even for these two wells the switching
problem for Applicant's field personnel is the same and, therefore, Ap-
plicent requests smn exception to Rule 502 ¥ (2) for all of its wells in
the Verde Gallup pool.

k.

Applicant's wells have an extremely low gas-oil ratioy being in the
range of two mmdred (200) to six hundred (600) cubic feet of gas per
barrel of oil. The minor smount of casinghead gas vhich 1z ot used for
wellhead fuel is being vented, smd as a zonsequsmce there is no problem
of maintaining steady production rates.

5.

Applicant submits that the granting of this spplication will prevent
waste and vill not be detrirental to the correlstiwve rights cof the off-
set owners, but will prevent further economic loss to Applicant.

6.

Applicent has this date mailed a copy of this application tc each
cf the parties listed on Exhibit "B" hereto, end to the best of Appli-
cant's keowledge snd belief they are all the orerstors in the Verde
Gallup pool.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that the Secretary of
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the Commissiom spprove the requested exception from Rule 502 I (a) of
the Commission's Kules end Begulations ss to all of Applicent's wells

described in Exhibit "A" attached hereto.

Respectfully submitted,

SOUTHERS UNION GAS COMPANY

STATE OF TEXAS )
COURTY OF DALLAS )

A. M. Wiederkehr, beimg first duly sworn, hereby stetes that he is
Menager of the Exploratise Departuent of Southerm Union Gas Compsny, the
Appliceat in the foregoing eapplication; thet he has executed said appli-
cation on behalf of Scuthern Usion Gas Compeny; that he hes resd said
epplicetion sad, to the best of his Mmecvledge, {uformation snd belief,
all statements of fact therein contained are true snd correct.

{ederkshr

Sworn to smd subscribed before me, the undersigned suthority, this

10th dsy of October, 1958.
Mﬁf‘é@_—‘
Notary 1lic in for

Dallas County, Texas

My Commission Expires:
June 1, 1959




EXNIRIT "a"
to

SOUTHERN UNION.GAS COMPANY 'S
APPIICMOINRHWI(IEWSOZI(Q.)

VERDE GALLDP 0YI, PooL

SAN Juad couwPY, wEw MExICO

Wells to which captioned Applicatibn pertains:

Location
Well Neme Unit Section Twnshig
Ute Indien #1-17 E 17 31 North
Ute Indian #3-17 c 17 31 North
Ute Indien #1-23 B 23 31 North
Ute Indian f2-23 L 23 31 Forth
Ute Indien #3-23 c 23 31 FRorth
Ute Indian #i-23 J 23 31 North
Ute Indien #5-23 H 23 31 North
Ute Indiem #1-2k D 2 31 North
Ute Imndien $#2-24 A 24 31 North
Ute Indiem #i-24 L 24 31 North
Ute Indian #5-2) F 24 31 North

14 West
1} West
15 West
15 West
15 West
15 West
15 West
15 West
15 West
15 West
15 West




EXKIBIT "B"

to

SOUTIERN UNION GAS COMPANY 'S

APPLICATION YOR AN EXCEPTICK 70 WUIE 502 I (a)

VERDE GALIDP OIL POOL

SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEN NEXICO

Skelly 01l Comp

Post Office Box &
Attention: Mr. Eerl Cosper
Superinteadsnt

Farmington, New Mexico

Humble 0il & Refining Compsny
Post Office Box 1268
Attention: Mr. E. G. Hays
District Petroleum Engimser
Farmington, New Mexico

Bl Paso Natural Gas Products Company
Post Office Box 1565

Attention: Mr. Ewell N. W&lsh
Division Petroleum Engineer
Yamington, New Mexico

Pubco Petroleum Corporatiom
Post Office Box 1419
Attention: Mr. Framk Gorham
Albuquerque, New Mexico

Carroll Production Compeny

Post GfTice Box 337

Attention: Hr. Clsude M. Carroll
Parmington, FNew Mexico

Aztec 0il & Gas Compemy

920 Mercantile Securities Building
Attention: Nr. Quilmem B. Davis
Dallas 1, Texas

Temnesaee s Tramsmission Company
Post Office Box 1772

Attention: Mr. Pattersea Lay
District Superintemdext

Casper, Wyoming

Gulf 011 Corporstion

Post Office Box 3313
Attention: Mr. W. D. Nitehell
Area Production Superiatemndent
Dursago, Colorsdo

Pan American Petrolsum Corporation
Post Offiee Box 809

Attemtion: Mr. J. W. Brom
District Englaser

Roswell, Nevw Nexieo

Three States Nstursl Gas Compeny
Post Office Box 67
Attention: Mr. John Carothers

Assistent District Superimtendemt
Farmington, New Mexico

Standard 01l Compsny of Texas
Post Office Box 635
Attentiem: Mr. R. H. Dubitzky
Pistrict Geologist
Albuquerque, New Mexico




IEW MEXTCC OIL CCONSERVATION COMMISSICH CASE [iC. 1ohr
AZTEC'S EXHIBIT "A"
/

J(l) 507 Interest wells operated .y anice QL1 & Ges Campeny © for whiecn it is
requestii; i excepoion Lu 3:;,_<, 2( )(a) :'m The Verce Gelilup il Fool
(Soutnern Union Gas Compery 25 rercininz 507 1uucresb)

Unit
Viell Location Section Township Range

Ute Tndian #1 P 10 31H 15W
Ute Indian #2 G 10 31N 15W
Joe Indian #3 J 10 31H 15W
Ute Indian fl-A z 15 51t 15W
Ute Indian #2-a G 16 31N i5W
Ute Incian 3#3-AX A 15 31H 15W
Ute Indian fA-A G 15 31k 15W
Ute Indian §5-A G 5 31 15W
(2) 5350% Interest Wells operated vy Soutiiern Union Gas Compeny for which they

are reguesling an exception
(Aztec has remaining 50% irnterest):

Ute Indian #1-17 E
Ute Indian :3-17 c
Ute Indian #1-23 3
Ute Indian :#2-23 L
Ute Indian #1-24 D
Ute Indian #2-24 :\

(3)

10070 Interest wells operated Ly fzitec Oil
requesting an exception to Rule 02(I){a)

Ute Indian :,.’f"l-D 13
Ute Indiau j2-D N
Ute Indian #3-D P
Ute Indian #1-E B
e Indlan #2-E K
Ute Indiman #3-E K
*Ute Indian j#-E G
*Ute Indian #5-2 G

17 31K
17 211
23 31N
23 31N
24 31N
24 31H

& Gas Caupaiyy for whicn it is
in the Verde Gallup 01l Pool:

24 3115
24 1N
23 311
20 310
27 31
17 518
20¢ 31
17 31K

tc Rule 502(I){za) in the Verce Gallup Gil FPool

14w
1w
15W
15W
15W
1 T

W

15W
15y
15W
14w
144
14w
14w
1hw

() 100 Interest Wells cperated uy Southern Union Gas Company for wnich they
are requesting an exception to Rule 502(I){a) in the Verde Gallup Cil Pool:

tUte
Ute
Ute

L
ed
=23

Indian
Indian
Indian #5-23
Ute Indian -2k
Ute Indian #3-2L
*Ute Indian 72-17
*¥Ute Indian $1-20

EEREGaQ

*¥Well now drilling

1uL

" BEr Ko -

]
vt TL, WE Tl WY

E.r.ull'—n No.

Sy

CASE

23 31N
23 31N
o3 31N
ok 31K
ol 31N
17 31N
20 31H

15W
15W
15W
15W
15W
14y
ibw
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BuFOLL THE

OIL CCHSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA P, kiJ it3XICO
KOVEMBER 13, 1953

In THE HATTZR OF:

I Y Y]

CASE 1545 In the matter of the hearing called on the :
motion of the 011 Conservation Conmission at:
tae reguest of certain operators in the :
Verde-Galliup 0il Pool in Jan Juan County, :
New ldexico, to perif any operator to appear:
and show cause why any well or wells in the
Verde-Gallup ©il Pool sheuld be sranted an
excegtion to the daily tolerance provisions
of Rule 5G2 I (a) cof the Commission Rules
and Regulations.

{ oo o2 a2 00 %0 00

1
i
[}
1
|}
1
!
!
[}
}

¥Mr. A. L. Porter,
Mr. wéwin L. lechen
Mr. Murray kMorgan

TRANSCRIPT OF PROSESZDINGS

MR. PORTSR: Take up Case L15L5.

MR. PAYNE: Case 1l54i5. In the matter of the hearing ;
called on the rotion of the 01l Conservation Commission at the re-
quest of certain operators in the Verde-Galiup 0il Pool in 3an Juan
County, New Mexico, to permit any operavor to appear and show cause
why any well or wells in the Verde-Gallup 0il Pool should be aranted
an exception to the daily tolerance provisions of Rule 302 i (a) off
the Commission Rules and Regulations. |

MR. PORTER: At this time I willl ask for avpearances in

» this case.

DEARNLEY - ME:ER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORYTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 36691




MRl. LLEWELLYN: Gordon Llewellyn, representing Aztec
0il & Gas Company and Southern Unlon Goas Company. We wlill have two
witnesses.,

MR. GRANTHAM: If the Commission please, IEverett Grant-
ham, Grantham, 3pann & Sanchez, Albuguerque, New Mexico, represent-
ing El Paso Natural Gas Products Corpany. ir. John ioodward, at-
torney for the Company, is associated with me in this matter.

MR. WHITE: If the Comrission please, Charles White of
Gilbert, White & Gilbert, representing Pan American.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Xclliahin, Santa Fe, representing

Gulf 0il Corporation.

MR. GORMAN: Frank Gorman, representing Pubco Corpora-
tion.

(ditness sworn)

MR. LLEWELLYN: If the Conmmission please, Gordon Llewellyn,
representing Aztec 0il & Gas Company and Southern Union Gas Companyl
In an effort to prevent duplicity of testimony, Aztec and Southern
Union have co-ordinated their testimeny and will present it at this
time by Mr. Stevens and Mr. Clote..

Call as‘Aztec's first and only witness Mr. L. M. Stevens.
L. M. STEVEKS,
called as a witness, haviag been first duly sworn on oath, testifief
as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

‘BY MR. LLEWELLYN:

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL Law REPORTE®™S
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone 1

CHopel 3-669




@ Mr. Stevens, will you state your full name, please?

A L. M. Stevens.

& How do you spell that 3tevens?

A S-t-e-v-e-n-s.

& Will you state, please, by whom you are employed and in

what capacity?

A I am employed by Aztec 0il & Gas Ccmpany in the capacit
of district engineer.

@ And where do you residef?

A Reside in Farrington, New Mexlco.

Q Mr. Stevens, have you ever qualified previously before
this Commission as an expert witness in the field of petroleum en-
gineer?

A No, gir, I have not.

ct

¢ Will you pleasc give the Commission a brief resuwie of
your educational and professional background, please?

A I received a Bacnelor of Jcience degree in petroleun
engineering from Texas A & I College in Xingsville, Texas in 1949.
Then after completing tweo additional szeresters of additional colleg
work at Texas A & I, I went to worlk on the Gulf Coast as an enginee
in 1650. And since that time I have been engaged in engineering
work in the drilling and producing phases of the oil industry.

Q@ Are you familiar with the nature of this hearing?

A Yes, sir.

Q Are you familiar with the prbblems of Aztec Oil & Gas

W

DEARNLEY - MEJER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL L. Aaw REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEwW MEXICO
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Company, in particular, in the Verde-Gallup 0il Pool?

A Yes, sir.

MR. LLEWELLYN: Is the Commission willing to accept Mr.
Stevens as an expert witness?
MR. PCRTER: Yes, gir.
Q Mr. Steveas, as you Know, this heafing has been called
by tue Commission to consgider the granting of an exception to Rule

502 I (a), in that we be granted 2 larger tolerance than the preasseni

125 percent. will you please state -- let me ask you this. 1 be-
lieve you have pefore you Aztects Exhibit A.

A Yes.

¢ Wwas this mxhibit prepared under your supervision?

A Yesg, it was.

Q Insofar as Aztectz testimony is concerned, will you
please explaln the Exhlbit briefly to the Commission?

A The Exhiblt consists of four parts, and Aztec!s testi-
mony will be primarily concerned with parts 1 and 3. Part 1 is a
1ist of about eight wells which are jointly owned by Aztec 01l & Ga
Company and Southern union Gas Company, and which are operated by
Aztec 0il & Gas Company. Part 3 is a list of about eight wells
whiﬁh are 100 percent owned and operated by Agztee 01l & Gas Company

Q Mr. Stevens, you also have on the board behind you Az-
tec!s Exhibit B. Was this Exhiblt prepared under your supervision?

4 Yes, sir.

¢ would you please briefly explain this Exhibit to the

DEARNLEY - ME:ER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL Law REPOSTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




Cominigssion?

A Exhibit B is a plat which shows the location of the
wells listed cn Exhibit A. This acreage wiich is colored green is
Jointly owned by Aztec and Southern Union Gas Company, and is
cperated by Aztec. The acreage colored yellow is also jointly
owned by Aztec and Southern Union Gas Company, and is operated by
Southern Union Gas Company. The acreasze colaored blue is owned 100
percent and operated as such by Aztec 0il & Gas Company, and that
colored red is owned 100 percent by Southern Union Gas Company, and
they opsrate that acreage.

Q And your testimony will pertaln only to the acreage in
blue and green, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, that!'s correct.

Q@ Mr. Stevens, do you know when proration commenced for
the Verde-Gallup 0Oi1 Pool?

A Yes, sir. 3By order that came out in January of 58,
proration was established to cormence Decerber the lst, 1957.

& How many of Aztec's wells in which we have an interest,
not ouilly those whiich we might be presently operating, but those

which we nave an interest, were completed prior to the establishment

of proration?
A There were eleven of thern.

¢ wWohat was the spacing prescribed by the Commission for tge

wells thet were drilled prior to proration?

A The spacing was governed by statewide Rules, which was

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
" GENERAL LAW HEPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MeXICO
Phone CHopel 3-6691




LG acres. However, most of the operators voluntarily drilled on

30 acres with the anticipastion that the Commission would later

b

astaolisn an Jdu-acre norrgal drillins unit.

G Did the Commission ever establish such an “U-acre spacimg

A

[
]

{0, it wasn't establishec. 1In tact, Puovco Petrcleum

(9]

crporation requested an BJ-acre spacing, but that regquest was de-

ied.

]

& wWell, gince the estavliisnment of proratior in Decerber
of t57, have you had to corply with the deily tolercnce provislons
every month since that tire?

A  well, no, we haven't, because the tclerance provision
was suspended in April, May and June of 1¢58, but was -- in July it
was put bacit into effect.

& What about the period between December V57 and April of
1953, when the order was not suspended? Were you hindered by the
daily tolerance provisions duriang that time?

4 Tot especially vecause the plipeline in that area wasn't
operating until April, 1238. Our cil was trucked out, and they

actually, the allowables were so low that we really didntt feel th

full impact of this tolerance provision until July of 'v>50.
& What is the present caily allowable for wellszs in the
Verde~Galluy 0il Pool?
A The November allowable is 30 barrels of cil per day pér

well.

& Under the present 125 percent, daily tolerance, what

A4

?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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would be your maximmm daily allowable In November then?

A Would be 625 barrels per dsy per well.

g what steps has Aztec taiten in order to comply with thes#
tolerance provisions?

A we have found by experlence trat it is best to restrict
the nwadber of nours each day that these wells are purped in order
to be within the tolersnce proviszion, and that is the stes that
we have talien to restrict cur production iIn all caszes excent one.

& In other words, nerely vty cutting back the nmumber of
hours, that's the wmethod that you heave used to restrict production?

A That's right.

& Of course, thls could prove satisfactory in that you
could just produce up to the tolerance. Do you run any problems
because of terrain or any other cdifflicultics wrlch would prevent
your shutting thiese weils off?

A Yeg, we co. Tie terrain is extremely rough and we have
bad weather conditions, bad roads, which soretines prevent the
pumper irom going out to the wells to turn them off ~r put them baclk
‘on. That probleis will be further compounded this winter when con-
ditions will probably be severe.

& Would it not be possiple for you to put an automatic
shutoff on these pumps and thus eliminate tne necezszity of sending
& pumper out every day?

A well, we use sas engines on our units, and the only typé

of automatic control available for that type engine is one which

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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turns a unit off. Therefore, it would still require the services
of a punper to zo baclt out tc the unit and turn it vack en.

& You stated you uce ras as your power source for your
engines. Have you attenpted to use electricity?

A wWe haven!'t attenpted to use it because it iasnt't avail-
able in that area. uwhen the Ficlid was first being developed, we
made an atterpt to obtain electeic power in the Field, but it wasnt
availsble at that time, and it prcbably won't be available in the
foreseeable future, mainly because the Field is pretty well develop
by this time, and everyone 1s using gas engines. 5So the market
for electricity in that area has actually diminished.

Q@ When you say gas engines,would ycu be a little more
specific a. to the type of gos that you are using on Aztecl's wells
at this particular time?

A Most of your wells use separator gas as a fuel for the
engines. We have a2 few of theuw that use casing head gas, and some
of them that use butane.

Q@ Let me ask you, why are you not -- I know that some of
the producers are using casing head almost exclusively -- why are
you not using casgsing head gas in this northwestern area?

A Well, we -- those wells which we have separators on,

Wwe usze sgeparator gas, and three of the wells in that northwestern
area we use casing head 3zas on those, and Qa have a couple that we
use butane, but merely as a ratter of convenience we use separator

gas when possible.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENE~AL LAW REPORTERS
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& Do you have enoush cagsing head rrac to where you cculd
use on these wells,or is your production sporatic to the point wherq
you couldn!t use them?

A On samne of our wells, particularly those in the south,
we do not have enough casing head gas to operate the engines satls-
factorily.

& What size purp bores do you have on these wells?

A We have inch and a half oump bores 1n our wells.

G How are they being operated at the present time on the
strokes per minute?

A We operate them at sixteen strokes per minute, on a
twenty-eight inch stroke.
per minute in order to comply with the present daily tolerance and
possibly alleviate this problem of having to send your pumper out
te cut your wells off and on?

A We tried this method on one well, but had such a sad
experience with that well that we decided to operate the others on
an hourly basis.

Q What was your sad experience?

A Well, we -- vwe were able to reduce this production on
this particular well tc within the daily tolerance, and we found
that when it is produced at the daily, to be within the daily tolerd
ance, that paraffin problems are quite severe. We had -- we got

the well down to 57 barrels a day, our separator paraffined up andg

Q@ Have you made any effort to reduce your number of strokqc

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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alsc the tubing and rods paraffined up snd the pump, the verfora-
tions, and part of the casing, and apparently part of the formation
developed a paraffin blocit in 1it.

Q Do you feel that this paraffin situation is more severe
in the northwestern portion where you are presently operating than
possibly in the southern portion?

A We feel it 1s, yes.

Q@ Why dic Aztec put in these large pumps on these wells
where they could possibly foresee that they might have to cut back
the number of strokes and thus reduce their porduction?

A Well, when we drilled ocur first wells, the Field,»of
course, wasn't on prorationing, and»we put these inch and a half
punps in there to be sure that we could produce all the oil for
which we had a market. However, we knew that some day, we were
pretty sure thau thg Field would be proratéd,’but since wWe were
voluntarily drilling on 80 acres, and anticipating an S5C-~acre drill-
ing unit with an allowable based on 80 acres, we kept using inch and
a half pump bores, to be sure that we could produce our allowable
and ir case that we did get this 80-acre spacing and,too, we felt
that it is prudent operations to standardize 1In a certaln size pum
to alleviate some of the problewms thal occur as far as replaceient
parts, or switching one pump to another well, usually those problewd
ocecur. |

Q@ when you say standardize, I take it that 1is where you

have cqntinued to use inch and a half puwp bores subsequent to the

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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advent of proration?

A That's correct.

Q If you cut back, by what would you feel that you would
have to cut your‘pumps back in order to come to within the daily
tolevrance provision in order to produce on a daily basis?

A We would have to cut it back to eleven strokes per min-
ute.

Q And you feel this would definitely cause some of your
wells to paraffin up in that particular area?

A Yes, slr, I do.

Q Would this problem be increased with the coming winter
months?

A Yes. Cold weather would just tend to aggrevate the parg
ffin problem.

Q Has it been your experience to have paraffin problems
on every well in this area?

A No. Those in the south part of the Field we don't have
too much trouble with paraffin. However, the problem is also appar-
ent and could‘occur at any time.

Q@ In other words, you dontt imow just where it would occu

but as far as your findings personally are concerned, it 1s evident

throughout the entire area?
A That 1is correct.
Q Do you feel that if you were allowed to produce in ex-

cess of the present 125 percent tolerance, that 1t would greatly

| -

b
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e,

dztects Zixhibits 4 snd B 2s nave been narized.

solve tiie paraffin problerm and the difficulty of hiaving to cut your
wells back to fewer hours per day?

A Yes, I do.

Q@ What would you recommend as &n exception tec the present
125 percent provision?

A I would reconmend that the 125 percent provision be in-
creased to 200 percent.

Q@ Do you know whether or not any other operators in the
Verde-Gallup 0il Pool have been granted such an exception?

A Yes, sir. Pubco Petroleun Corporation has been granted
such an exception by administrative approval.

@ Could you give us an estimate of the economic loss, or
shall we say economic savings that would occur to Aztec if you vere
granted this 200 percent provision as compared with the cost you arg
now experiencing under the present 1g5 percent provision?

A I would estimate abcut four thousand Jdolliars a year.

Q@ For all of your wells in this area?

A All of them combined, yes, sir.

Q@ And 1is this Tfigure based upcn the hot o©il treatments
that you have had to use in addition to the excessive cost of havin%

to send your pumpers out?

MR. LLEWELLYN: I nave no further c¢uestions of %pr.

Stevens at thls time and wcould like toc introduce into evidence as
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3. PORTaR: without objection, they will be admitted.
Any questions of ir. Stevens?

My o S DA R TN Y AT
L'?« )50 Aduraeddias LUN

w Mr. Stevens, cuan ou eplain why jour

sraffin problerm

G

is worse as you lower tae number of strcites per minute than it is
at a higher rate?

A I feel that the scrapers that we have in them -- we
have Installed paraffin scrapers 1in 2il of cur welleg, and I feel
that they dont't operate efficientliy at the lower nuwber of strotes
per minute mainly because there is & washing effect of the oil
which passes by ihcse scravers bto verove pareffin from the well
bore at this lower velccity, lower rates of production. I dontt
feel that the velocity 1s sulficient to carey the paraffin on out
of the well bore.

PR. UTZ: That's =211 I heave.
P2, LLEWALLYN: I have one more guestion.
REDIRECT ZDIAMINATION
BY MR. LLEWELLYN:

¢ Mr. 3tevens, in addition to your scrapers operating
inefficiently at the slower rate, has it been your experience that
you have also had paraffin problems beneatih the scrag.rs?

A Yes, we héve had paraffin problems clear to the bottor

of the tube even to the puwp.

MR. LLEWELLYN: Yo further questions.
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QUESTLONS BY MR. PORTER:

¢: Do you feel that any damaze could be done toc the reser-
voir by the 200 percent rater?

A No, sir, I don't feel it would damage the reservoir be-
cause it is gererally agreed that the producing mechanism in the
Verde-Gallup Pool is »y zravity dralnage, which is one of the moat
efficient natural producing mechanlisms that there is, and I don't
feel that it would be damaced in any way by the pranting of 200 perd
cens.

& Approximately what are the GOR's in the Pool?

A Our GOR's run from too small to measure uwp to a maximum
of 600 cubic feet per barrel.

Q Do you have difficulty having enough gas to run the
puinp?

A In some instances we do, yes, =i,

QULSTIONS BY MR. COOLEY:

G Mr. Stevena, is one of the distinguishing factors of the
=] &

Verde-Gallup Pool, which would warrant an exception to” this toler-
ance provision, the exiremely rough terrain in the area, raking it
difficult for the puiper to get to the wella?

A Yes, sir, I believe it 1s because we feel 1t is necess~

ary to restrict this production,oh,by pumping the wells less than

twenty-four hours each day, and, of course, if your roads wash ouf

or something like that, the difficult terrain, it would be imposs-

-ible to get to ali of the wells in any one day.
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 Under this method of restriction, is it necessary for a
punper to visit each well a3t least twice each day to turn it on and
turn it off?

A In some cases it is, yes, sir.

Q 1Is that the usual number of visits? How many tines --
how are they operated ordinariiy?

A About twice & day is the number of visits that are made
to esch well.

Q How would this exception affect that, the times thet the

pumper has to visit these welics?
A He would have to visit theam just once a day, and we could
make our allowable in approximately fifteen days, the first part of
the month, and then the rest of the month he could spend his time
entirely with the welle which we have trouble makin. our allowable.
Q@ Reduce the visits by avout one half?
A Yes, sir.
MR. COOLEY: That's all the gquestions I have.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter.
QUZSTIONS BY MR. NUTTER:
| Q@ Is there any possibility by reducing the visits of the
pumpers by one half, as far as each well is concerned, that you might
ruﬁ into problems.of not having sufficient storage capacity in the
lease and ruﬁ over tanké or any éuch problems as that?
A No, sir, we wouldnt't. I den't think we would have that

— problem. Even though it -might exlst in some isolated instances, we
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would make every effort we could to get tc maybe one well that
we felt that the tank might run over, we would make every effort to
get to that well.

G And in no event would it ve more than one day in between
visits by the pumper to each well, is that ccrrect?

A There has been one instance where a purper couldnt't get
to the lease in two days.

¢ Wwell, under your proposal, however, to have a 20. per-

cent tolerance, he would still plan to visit each well at least orcd

a day?
A Yes, 3ir, that's correct.
MR. NUTTER: I see. Tha*' all. Thank you.
MR. PORT=R: Any further questions? The witness may be
excused.

{Witness excused)
MR. LLEWELLYW: Call at this time lir. Paul Clote, Jouth-
ern Union GasACompany.
PAUL J. CLOTE,
called as a witness, having been first duly swern on oath, testifieq
as followss
DIRECYT HXAMINAYION

BY MR; LIEWELLYI:

¢ Mr. Clote, will you state your full name, pieasge?

A Paul J. Clote, C-}-o-t-c.

¢ Will you please tell the Commission by whom you are em-
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ployed and in what capacity?

A I am presentiy employed by Southern Gas Company in the
capacity of district drilling superintendent.

& And where do you reside?

A PReside 1n FParmington, lNew Mexico.

Q Are you familiar with the nature of thls hearing and th7
operations of Southern Union Gas Company in the Verde-Gallup 0il
Pool?

A Yes, I am.

MR. LLEWELLYN: Is the Commission willing To accept Mr.
Clote as an expert witness?
MR. PCRTER: Yes, sir.

Q Nr. Clote, you have heard the testimony of Mr. Stevens
on behalf of Aztec, and you have before you Aztects Exhibit A.
Would you please point out to the Commission in what respect this
&xnibit pertains to Southern Union Gas Company's wells in this areay

4 DNo. 2 and No. I on Exhibit 24 pertain tc the Southern
Union Gas Company. No. 2 includes wellz thsast are 50 percent Southt
ern Union and 50 percent Aztec 0il &% Gas. These wells are presently
being operated by southern Union Gas Company. No. L lists all the
wells which are 100 percent 3Southern Union and operated by Southern
Union;

Q Mr. Stevens previously pointed cut on Exhibit B that thf
acreage in yellow was joined and opereted by Southern Union. How-

ever, I notice that Southern Union holds quite a bit of 16O pércent
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acreage in the northwestern area. Do you generally concur with Mr,
Stevens! statements as tc the conditlons existing in the northwest-
ern srea insofar as the paraffin problem and the terrain sltuation
are concerned?

A Thsat is correct. We have a pgreat aeal of acreage in the
northwest portion, and we anticipate the same conditions as exper-
ienced by Aztec 0Oil & Gas.

Q@ Would you also concur with Mr. Stevens as to the reasoq
for your installing larger punps on this unit and the continuation
of using the larger puups after the advent cof proration?

A We have standardized on an inch and a quarter pump. At
the time, we believed this would handlie any production from minimum
to a maximum based on 80-acre spacing, and we concur with Aztec as
far as steandardization goes. I mean, it saves quite a bit of roney
in field operations.

Q& Mr. Stevens pointed out that Aztec wells were presently
being operated by separator gss. Is this the case of 3outhern Unid
Gas Company in tihe scutheastern portion?

A A good portion of your wells are oeing operated off casHo
ing head gas. There are quite a few which 2re presently being operd
ted on butane only. A great deal of the wells we need butane t©o
kick the wells off, and after they nhave been producing, we have
enoughh gas to run the units.

& And I assume you have likewise not used electricity for

the same reasons that bir. Stevens stated?

3

i
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A  That 1s correct.

¢, will you point ocut ts the Cor:ission in what way the
125 percent provision presently in existence atfects your gas pro-
duction s«nd consequently is cousing you difficulty in operating youny

pumping eagines?

A Well, we feel t

)
&)
ct
[65]

#o0cd portion of these wells belng

k-

operated entirely of butane, 1f we uere allowerd the 200 percent
tolerance, that we would ve able to lower the fluld level in such
wells in order to have sufficient sas to cun the engines, and taen
dispence with the butane entirely.

¢ What would be your recorxendgallon [or The present eixced

tion to the 125 percent provisicn?

e

I would iire to recoumenc 2ul percont tolerance.
( Per well per dayr
AL Per well por day.

& Do you feel that tus Insti-atien of a Zu0 percent pro-
asked iMr. Stevens?

A Absolutely not. It iz ~eneral cpinicn «nd acrsed by,
I would say, the majority of the cperatcrs that the FPiela is under
the influence of the zravity drainace, and at tae present time the
paraffin econdition in the northwest portion or ths Fieid, I feel
that we can anticipate paraffin conditions further below down in th§
southeast end as withdrawals becc:e great; |

~

% Do you agree with Mr. Stevens that this exception should
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[
[ 6]
-

put zaculd be applied to the entirs Verde-
A That iz correct.

151. LbkwsLiYW: By reference co sotoots Zxxiibite 4 and
B, I would like teo luclude then a . & pertion of Ir. Clotets testi-
asony. I nave no furtner guestionw.

Mi. PORTHER: Wwithoui objection, thiey will bs aduitted.

2

Anyone have any cuestions of ir. Jlote

<
[

ey ST AT AT O
SO0530 axAabTA UTou

BY ¥R. NUTTz:

4

Q dMr. Clote, wnat nas veen the ceneral trend as far

)
0

GOR's is concerned in the Verde-Gallup Pool?
4 I velieve the i.aximum has been up te 1200, or there-

aboubvs.

(, Has there been any indication thiat tne GUOR's will ever
becore excessive in this Pool?
A Noc, sir,there have not. Tre wells in the northwest

portion of the Field, which is higher structurally, you could nor-

mally expect, if there wasg a Zas cap

oy

O

e
[N
[a
UM
ct
W
o]
ot
e
ct
o
ot
B
fu
i
m
!
o8

to go to the northwest corner, and so far there
tion of any increase in gas, the ratios more or less stand the
same. And, therefore, itts almoct entirely under a gravity dralnage
mechanisn.

@ Is there any indication that there cay ﬁe a zas gatherihg

. facility instalied in this Pool in the foreseeable future?
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A It is my opinion that gas will never amount tou such sas
to werrant a gathering syster.

& S0 you dontt anticipate casing head gas will ever be
gathered and transported?

A WNo, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
MR. PORTER: tir. Fischer.
QUaSTIONRS BY MR. FISCHER:

« Would it be economically feasible to chanse the sigze of
your pwips in these wells to a amaller pump and increase your strokd
per minute?

A Well, the strolkes per minute can be governed by your
sheaves size on the engine, so puap slze, really up to a certain
point, doesntt have iuch concern with themn.
¢ What I am trying to get at, if you coul-” increasze or
gecrease the gize of your pwsip to zet & smaller volume and poasibly
let those pumps run fpr twenty-four hours to stay within the 125 peq
cent tolerance, do you think that could be done?

A It could be done, but the inch and a guarter pump is
more or less the most practical pump in the industry. Therefore,

wetve standardized on that, and it gives a wide range of limitation

(]

also, and due to standardization of material in the Field,we think
we could save considerable money.
¢ To you mean possibly if you did get a smaller size pump,

that the range on your one and a gquarter size is so wide that you
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counldntt do ruch good with your smaller one, is that correct?

A I believe that with the one inch pump it could be worked ~--
I mean, it could be practical in the Field.

& Do you have to zet in sheaves for that 1f you have
to increase your strokes?

A It would affect your counter balance on the well itself

Mi. PISCHER: That's all I have.
MR. LLEWELLYN: I have a gquestion.
REDIRECT =XAMINATIONW
BY MR. LIEWELLYN:

¢ In order to possitly clarify Mr. Fischer on this busine#s
of pumps, it is my undersztencing that southern Union has not hsad the
preblem of reducing the ztrokca that Aztec had in the northwestern
portion, and we didn't lezve -- nesn to leave that impresiion, is
that correct, Mr. Clote?

A That is correct. e are producing our wells twenty-fouy
hours a day at the present time.

¢ Ancé your primary problem is getting enough‘gas from pro-
duction at that 125 percent provision to allow operation of the en-
gines?

A That is correct, because the najority -- well, all of
our wells lay in thl:e southeast portion of the Flield, and we arentt
bothered strictly with the paraffin condition wﬁicb exists in the
northwest, and we feel that on south of the best wells with high

fluid levels that we woulc be able to lower that high fiuid level
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and then operate the engine off natural gas.
an MR. LLEWELLYN: No further gquestions.

MR. PORTER: Any further guestions?

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin for Gulf 0il Corporaticn.
QUESTIONS BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Clote, in referring tc this paraffin provision as I

judge your testimony, 1t is more in the northwest. Is that con-
dition present throughout the whole Field?

A Yes, it is. We have experienced paraffin accumulation

in this southeast area, mainly in the flow lines at the preasent timé.
However, we did have one well which was -- is not a tcp allowable
well, that has a severe psaraffin condition within the well itself.

Q Do you anticipate that will become more severe in the
southeastern portion?

A That is ccrrect. That i1s wnat I pcinted out. As the
withdrawals in production from the Field continue, that the problem%
will be increasing towards the soviheast more and meore.

Q Then, in your opinion, the paraffin condition is, in
fact, an sllover Field problem?

A That is correct.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a guestion? The witness
may be excused.
(Witness excused)

s MR. PORTER: Anyone else have testimony to present in
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this case? Any statements?

MR. WHITE: Charles wnite, on behalf of Pan Awmerican.
Pan American is also one of the operators in this Fleld, and we con<
cur 1in the testimony tzat has veen presented, and in addition t»
the préduction problens and drainage oifilculties we went to emphasd
ize that the drive mechaniam ig of graevity drainage and that no
harm will result to the reservoir by the granting of this exception

MR. GRANTHAM: In behalf of Zl Paso Natural Gas Products
Company, I desire to concur in the testimony which has been given,
and point ocut to the Commuission that the Products Coupany has fif-

teen wells producing in this area in which the paraffin situation

is substantially the same, possibly nct ae bad as it 1s in the north-

weat part of the Pool, but substantlaelly the same. Also, that the
terrain difficulties are the same. PFurther, the difficulties are
belng exnerilenced because some cof the wells are preoducing st such =
low rate that the filuld 1level is not lowered encugh to allow a
breakthrough for gas in the engines. They have experienced a great
deal of difficulty along that line. The EL Paso Natural Gas Pro-
ducts Company Jolns in the request {or cxception to the Rule.

M. GORMAN: PFrarn: Gorman wilth Pubco Petroleun Corpora-~
tion. Pubco Petroleum Corporation own and operate eighteen pro-
ducing oil wells in the Verde-Gallup Field, and concur in the
testimony of Aztec 0il & Gas Company, snd believe that in the interd
est of preventing economic waste, all wells in the Verde-Gallup

Field should be granted a 200 percent tolerancs excep*ion to the
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tolerance provisions.

tiorn of the Pool.

Tale the csse under a

MR Lbwwh

15L5 to be reopened f

like to clarirfy the p
havinz in mind the pr

course, 1f the allowa

Por that reason I wovu
ing for the same type
men% Corperation, tha
tolerance provision,

the greater.

MR. PORTzR:

is that on behalf of Aztec and Socuthern

daily tolerance provision of liule 502 I (2) of tne Corrmission's Rules

Mi. KELLAHIN: Gulf 0il Corporation concurs in the case
waich hhas been presented by Aztec and Southern Unlon in the Verde-
Gallup 0il Pool and urczes the adoption of an exception from the dail
Cn the basis of the testimeny, we feel that
it has been clearly sheown tust such an excepti

production proble..s in tiwe ores cie ecocult in

MR. PORTER: Anyone else lhiave anything further to offeri

dvizement and talie 2 short rececs.

LLYN: I would 1l.¢ tu 2

or one clarifyin

£

oint that we asksd for o 20U nercent provisionﬂ
esent -0 parrels a day allowable which, cf
bles were reducsad, we would need more than 200

percent provision in order to cuntinue to slleviate these problems.

]

1d 1lilike to maize 1t clisar

4

of exception that was sranted to Pubco Develohd-
t we would be ~ranted a 200 percent dailly

or ¢cne hundred barrels per Zay, whichever is

cn will osreatly relieye

s more efficient opersy

The hearing will come to order please.
o purrmlssion for Case
-~ statement, please, and that

Union Gas Company, 1 would

ks

&4

that we would be ask-
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¢ Any c¢iscussion of »». Llcuellyn'z 1ction?

Lt the staterent be made part of tne record In Case 134.

— e m— Eme e e eme e s

STATE OF NEW MSXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO 3

I, J. A. TRUJILLO, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
golng and attached Transcriot of Proceedinzs before the Wew Plexico
01l Conservatlon Commission was reported by me in stenotyve and
reduced to typewritten transcript by me and/or under mv personal
supervision, and that the same is a true and correct record to the
best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and 3eal, thie, tne 07/"? day of 220"“‘""‘"‘1?’

1953, in the City; of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of Ney

ary Public
My Commission =xpires:

Qctober 5, 1550.
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